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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2014-664
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Members Gulliford, Bishop and Yarborough
Date of Introduction: October 14, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: R, F
Date of Analysis: October 16, 2014
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends the Ordinance Code by creating a new Chapter 14 – Office of Legislative Counsel to provide for the City Council to hire legal counsel to support its legislative needs. The office may be staffed by attorneys working for the City on a full-time or part-time basis or by private attorneys working for the Council pursuant to engagement agreements. The bill sets out 4 “guiding principles” for the relationship between the Office of Legislative Counsel and the Office of General Counsel: 1) traditional legal services and staffing provided to the Council by the OGC shall continue; 2) the two offices shall, to the maximum extent practicable, cooperate and share legal resources, opinions, research, experts and expertise and maintain open and active lines of communication; 3) the Office of Legislative Counsel and the Council Director/Secretary shall coordinate with the OGC to make available hard copy and electronic research in the most cost effective manner; and 4) nothing in this chapter is intended to limit the General Counsel’s authority to issue binding legal opinions as provided by the City Charter.
Background Information: City Councils have from time to time expressed an interest in utilizing the authorization provided in the Charter for the council to hire its own legislative counsel to provide legal research, advice and legislative support independent of the assistance provided by the Office of General Counsel, particularly in instances where the City Council and a mayoral administration have very differing views on a particular matter. In such instances the Council may desire to independently verify information or legal advice it is given by the OGC to ensure the impartiality of the information or to explore alternatives that may not have been proposed or recommended by the OGC. The Council did create an Office of Legislative Counsel for a brief period in the mid-1980s and hired Jim Robinette as Legislative Counsel; the office was disbanded a year later.
Policy Impact Area: City Council 
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined
Analyst: Clements
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